

# **District 25 Meeting Minutes**

## **July 20th 2017**

**Open meeting at 6:31P.M. with serenity prayer, DCM Benjie**

**Roll call:** DCM (BENJIE T), ALT DCM (MIKE H), SECRETARY (AARON), CORECTIONS IN TREATMENT (TROY), LITERATURE (BILL), GRAPEVINE (MINDY), PICPC (CHARLOTTE F), ARCHIVES (TIM T), BEAVER BEGINERS (ERIC F), FUNCTIONS COMMITTEE (BILL), WEBSITE (EMMETT E), TREASURER (JEFF)

**GSR'S:** TIM T, CHARLOTTE F, JEFF D, MINDY B, JASON K, MIKE H, JACK E, ERIC F, AARON C, RICK Y, KEN C, ZACH H, JILL, BILL D, SHANE M

**SECRETARY REPORT:** Secretary, Aaron C.

- 0 Read last months meeting mins.
- 1 char motioned to accept jeff seconded

**TREASURERS REPORT:** Treasurer, Jeff D.

- 2 period june 1-30
- 3 beginning balance \$766.55
- 4 beginning saving balance \$601.56
- 5 deposited total \$668.80
- 6 income \$690.55
- 7 missing balance of \$22
- 8 took in rough \$300 on july 20th 2017
- 9 Lou motioned to accept jill seconded

**DCM REPORT:** DCM, Benjie T.

- 10 june 25th pre confrence ass. discussed the roles in area 60
- 11 aug 13th will be in greensburgh 100 ramada drive 3rd quarter area meeting

- 12 oct 15th ass. meeting in penn hills
- 13 dec. 4th quarter meeting back in penn hills
- 14 july 27th all aa members are asked to send \$7.27 to GSO, thats the cost of each member in AA annualy
- 15 2018 conference topic will be" solutions for all generations"
- 16 july 22nd aa picnic shelter 15 bradys run park

**WEBSITE:** Web Master, Emmett E.

- 17 all is well with the website

**Literature Report:** Literature corrdinator, Bill Pate.

- 18 running low on inventory will be putting in an order of around \$500 to replenish supplys
- 19 passed out hard copy of district 25 lit report

**PI/CPC REPORT:** PI/CPC, Charlotte F.

- 20 talked to bill about getting some literature ordered

**Functions Commitee:** Functions representatives, Bill and Dave.

- 21 passed out copy of functions committee funds
- 22 total funds 7/15/17 \$1673
- 23 \$1025 donated from groups between district 24 and 25
- 24 cost the functions committee \$955 to put on the AA summer picnic
- 25 thanked all the groups for all their donatations and allowing bill to serve for the last 2 1/2 years

**Corrections & Treatment:** Fill in Eric F.

- 26 gateway got in contact with troy about turning theri saturday night alumni for asu and turning it into an AA
- 27 Penn Pavilion is in need of mini big big books
- 28 troy requested the order of a case of mini big books

**Beaver Beginners:** Eric F.

- 29 all is well attendance is good
- 30 asked for female support on account of the female 1/2 way house that shows up
- 31 \$153 donated to district 25

**Grapevine:** Mindy

- 32 Jason from area 60 is coming to AA picnic plans to set up a table to support grapevine

**Archives:** Tim T.

- 33 expressed the idea of all committees to keep a record of what they are serving in
- 34 passed out "Researching A.A. Group history"

**Old Business**

- 35 final vote on step 6 7 10 meeting if it will be in district 24 and 25 meeting list

8 for

9 against

1 abstained

**New business**

- 36 Tim Resigned from his archives position
- 37 Shane motioned to close Harold seconded 7:32pm

**Meeting closed at 8pm with the responsibility statement**